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The imperfect opinions in these reports are only meant to stimulate discussion: - they should not be 
considered a definitive statement of appropriate standards of care.   

Date: 13th May 2021 

Attendance: Gabrielle Papeix (chair), Paul Healey, Ashok Dharmalingham, Claire Wohlfahrt, Keith Streatfield, 
Ben Piper, Ross Kerridge, Lachlan Frawley, Hannah Morris, Neha Gosavi, Greg Dale, Myf Painter, Francoise 
Naeyart, Dan Moore, Graeme Wertheimer, Victoria Fraser, Lisa Doyle, Steve Bruce, Richard Leaver, Mark 
Davies, Luke Anderson, Mari Koyanagi, Parita Patel, Jess Gani, Blair Mumford, Simon McLaughlin.  

 

TOPIC 1: Elderly, poor function for redo neck surgery. 
 
 
A 73yo female who had a C5/6 foraminotomy in 2015, and then a revision, now for 3rd surgery to 
same site. 
 
Background 

- Obesity BMI 48 
- HTN 
- NIDDM 
- PE 2017 
- CKD eGFR 45 
- IHD - MI 2001 -> CABG. Angio 2015 - moderate prox LAD dx, grafts patent. Admitted 2018 

with stable angina and ED presentation 2020 -> discharged home after -ve trop and ECGs.  
- On salbutamol - patient unaware of indication 
- Distant ex-smoker 

 
 
Issues: 

 Likely OSA - STOPBANG 6-7  

 Severe SOBOE and weekly exertional angina (relieved by GTN) 

o Lost to F/U from cardiologist  

o ? Needs TTE/cardiologist review/stress imaging 

o Nil pedal oedema, orthopnoea, PND 
 
 
Discussion: 

• Should consider further investigation of OSA risk. Note that potential significant waitlist for 
elective patients. 

 

• Discussed at cardiology-anaesthetics meeting 

• Reassured by previous angio images pre- and post-bypass 
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• Patient able to climb 20 steps up/down without stopping (SOB ++) so felt that low 
likelihood of significant lesion requiring revascularisation pre-surgery 

• Nil TTE or stress imaging recommended.  
 

• PFTs indicated? 

• Severe obesity + deconditioning likely causative for SOB 

• PFTs would likely show a restrictive pattern and mildly reduced diffusion 

• Distant ex-smoker, nil resp exacerbations, nil other clear risk factors for severe, 
modifiable lung disease 

 

• Low risk surgery in a high risk patient. ? yield from redo, redo surgery. 
 
 
 
TOPIC 2: Major orthopaedic surgery with metastatic melanoma 
 
74yo male for THR with multiple comorbidites including metastatic melanoma 
 
Background 
• Melanoma - metastatic 
• Acromegaly - transphenoidal resection, low level biochemical persistence, no further tx planned 
• Cardiac disease - due to acromegaly, HCM and mild PHTN 
• OSA - improved post adenoma resection, daytime somnolence and apnoeas resolved.  
• Obesity BMI 50 
• DASI 4.6 METS, limited by hip pain/function and fatigue 
• Previous difficult spinal (failed attempts), difficult BMV but grade I ETT. 
 
Issues 
• Cardiac disease 

• TTE arranged, very reassuring with nil significant abnormalities. 
• ECG consistent with changes due to HTN/BMI/acromegaly 
• Reviewed at cardiology-anaesthetics meeting. Ok to proceed with nil further 

imaging/review 
• Melanoma/life expectancy 

• Oncologist says pt a candidate for last-line immunomodulatory melanoma tx but will 
commence this after THR. 

• If tx successful, patient may have years to live, if not then possibly only months. 
 
Discussion 
• Should surgery proceed? 

• Severe hip dx, affecting QoL ++ 
• Life expectancy may be dramatically improved by new therapy. 
• Nil specific medical contraindications to surgery. 
• Nil imminently life-threatening conditions, so if this man presented with a hip fracture, 

surgery would proceed. Given the severe pain/disability at present, perhaps could consider 
in the same way, as “palliative surgery”.  
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• Patient has had a previous THR (other side) in 2017, so is understanding of the rehab 
requirements and time spent away from family. 

• Group consensus was to proceed with surgery 
 
 
 
TOPIC 3: Major orthopaedic surgery post recent PE 
 
 
Female patient in her 30s. Ex-athlete with severe hip OA. 
 
Background 

 PE post-partum, approximately 3/12 ago 

 Obesity BMI 42, previous sleeve gastrectomy 
 
Issues:  

- Recent PE 
o Likely precipitated by non-adherence to enoxaparin post-partum (prescribed due to 

VTE risk) 
o Severe SOB symptoms at the time, now resolved 

 
Discussion 

• ? Appropriateness of surgery timeframe 

• Initially the surgeon/haematologist all on board with plan for surgery 3/12 after PEs 

• Later appeared that perhaps that patient had put significant pressure on clinicians to 
create these plans 

• Awaiting further respiratory r/v 

• BMJ Best Practice: Anticoags can usually be stopped after 3 months (or 3 to 6 months for 
people with active cancer) if the PE was provoked, as long as the transient risk factor is no 
longer present and the clinical course has been uncomplicated. Anticoagulation is usually 
continued for longer if the PE was unprovoked.  

• The clinician involved in this case uses presence of residual clots on V/Q scanning to guide 
anticoags. 

• Usually semi-urgent surgery undertaken after 3/12 delay after PE/DVTs, however elective 
surgery often delayed further to reduce risk as much as possible. Limited evidence to 
guide a complex clinical situation. 

 
Plan: 

- Surgeon now keen to postpone surgery further. Group consensus is that this is safer for the 
patient. 

- PIG doctor will update the respiratory physician on progress to ensure all clinicians are informed 
of the complex events thus far.  

 
 
TOPIC 4:   JW patient for THR 
 
Male patient 70+ for THR. 
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Issues: 

• JW 

• Initial surgeon declined to operate due to JW status (acceptable ethically as long as the 
clinical refers the patient to an alternative practitioner) 

• Patient required an advanced care plan which included specifics of blood products. Sent 
from pre-anaesthetic clinic with advice to speak with his church for assistance. 

• Local JW church declined to be involved due to patient’s lack of ongoing formal involvement 
with the church.  

• GP declined to advise on ACP due to lack of knowledge in this field.  

• Face-to-face consultation arranged in clinic 

• Full list of available blood products discussed 

• NSW Health ACP used to guide discussion, with additional caveats included regarding 
blood products. 

• Patient revealed that in case of life-threatening haemorrhage, he certainly WOULD 
accept life-saving blood products. He still identifies as a JW.  

Discussion 

• Church figures may not always be helpful in assisting the patient to make decisions, as they have 
their own strong beliefs which they will encourage the patient to follow. 

• Even a JW patient who comes prepared to the consultation may be unaware of many available 
products, may request products which are not available in Australia, and may not understand the 
consequences (death) of avoiding blood products in critical bleeding.  

• Models at other institutions include an MDT with the patient, haematologist, JW-liaison officer, 
surgeon and anaesthetist.  

• Current best practice in our clinic is (for surgeries with a material risk of haemorrhage - e.g. those 
requiring G&S) to review the patient, then encourage them to speak with their church and review 
all available blood products, then to re-review the patient in clinic/by phone to formally document 
all of their wishes. 

• Ongoing project in the Peri-operative department regarding blood product documentation for JW 
patients. 

 

 

TOPIC 5:  Elderly patient for C3/4 laminectomy 

 
80yr old female  
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Background 
 

- Tissue AVR  
- AF 

 
 
Issues: 
 

• Missed cardiologist F/U 

• Missed annual TTE last year due to COVID issues 

• Previous TTE showed EF 40% (reduced from 50% the year before) and small paravalvular 
leak 

• DASI 6.6 METS 

• Plays golf weekly 

 

Discussion 

• Should surgery proceed without cardiologist F/U and TTE 

• Group consensus was that with reasonable exercise tolerance as per DASI and daily 
activities, nil clinical e/o heart failure, reasonable to proceed as planned. 

 

TOPIC 6:   Severe RHF and possible biliary colic 

 

72yo male with subacute RUQ pain for ERCP and trans-cystic stent 

 

Background 

- Right heart failure with severe TR and dilated RV. 

- Anaemia (Hb76) due to non-healing telangiectasia in the small bowel. Rpt Fe infusions. On 
EPO. 

- Antibodies in blood therefore cross-matching extremely difficult/impossible. 

- BMI 38 

- OSA on CPAP 

- NIDDM (controlled) 
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- HTN 

- Difficult intubation 

- Episode of non-sustained VT  during ERCP last year. 

 

Current Issue 

- RUQ pain 

o ? Due to liver capsule stretch v. Biliary colic 

o Severe, causing reduced QoL 

 

- Severe RHF 

o Exacerbated by non-adherence to diuretics due to difficulties with frequent 
urination 

o Under a general physician who suggests patient is ‘as good as he gets’ (when 
adherent) 

 
Discussion:  
 
• Should the procedure go ahead? 

• Complicated. Likelihood of benefit uncertain. 
• ? Warrants a period of high adherence to diuretics to see if pain resolves 
• PO diuretics may be poorly absorbed in severe RHF so ? IV in-patient trial warranted 
• Discussed further with physician - PO adequate, improved with adherence ++ 
• QoL choice for the patient, with their values taken strongly into consideration, as this 

patient is essentially palliative. 
 
• Anaesthetic technique? 

• PPV likely helpful physiologically in RHF. Hypercapnoea, hypoxia and subsequent increased 
PVR all poorly tolerated, so a controlled GA likely safest technique.  

• GA also avoids rapid need to manage known difficult airway in a prone, complex patient. 
• Patient recently had specialised endoscopic procedure (elsewhere) to evaluate his 

telangiectasia - plan to r/v those anaesthetic notes. 
 
• If so, where should the procedure take place? 

• Endoscopy suite easier/faster for the proceduralist - has merit. 
• Endoscopy suite = distant from help. 
• Suggested that with pre-arranged additional skilled help (anaesthetic nurse and doctors) 

endoscopy suite likely ideal.  
 
• Further optimisation possible? 

• Low risk of bleeding. Anaemia on maximal therapy regardless. 
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• See above for comments from physician. 
 


